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STOCKHAM PRIMARY SCHOOL

THURSDAY NEWSLETTER

Issue No: 612




    Thursday 30th June 2022
	Dear Parents and Carers, 
From September 2022 we will be making a slight change to the school PE kit. In September we require all children to wear their house colour t-shirt during PE lessons. These can be purchased on our school uniform website https://www.pmgschoolwear.co.uk. You may alternatively wish to buy a plain t-shirt in the correct colour for your child from stores such as Sainsbury’s etc. please ask your child or class teacher if you are unaware of your child’s house colour.
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Parent questionnaires

Thank you for completing the parental questionnaires, we will be analysing these next week and look forward to sharing the results with you all. 

Assemblies to Parents and Carers

Year group 

Date

Year 4

6th July 2.30pm

Foundation

13th July 2.30pm

Year 6

21st July (Leaver’s show – time to be confirmed in the morning)

Dates for your diary

5th July – Sports day (9.30am start = Foundation and key stage 1, 1.15pm start = Key stage 2)

7th July – Re-arranged whole school photo morning
15th July – Children’s reports home to parents and carers, Friends of Stockham Summer disco and BBQ

19th July – Children meet new teachers and TAs (Swap over afternoon)

21st July – Leavers play and school finishes for the Summer holidays at 12pm

Many thanks,

Mrs Ruth Burbank




Here is our school list to our Amazon wish list page!

It is full of the latest recommended books which we would love to begin filling our book corners, school library and guided reading selections with. The books will be distributed and used all over the school - based on the needs of the children and school areas. If you would like to support us by buying a book for our school, we would be incredibly grateful! The link can be found here: https://amzn.eu/eATTDGF
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Get curious about reading with Gadgeteers, Summer Reading Challenge 2022!  

 
This summer, children can join the challenge for free in Oxfordshire Libraries and it will inspire them to use their curiosity and creativity to discover the science behind the everyday. Gadgeteers is produced by The Reading Agency in partnership with the Science Museum Group and celebrates the role of imagination in reading and science. 

 

The ‘Gadgeteers’ are a group of friends who enjoy creating new inventions and working together to solve problems. They are planning an EPIC summer party! Through reading books and collecting rewards, children will help the Gadgeteers use their special skills to get everything ready.  

 

With exclusive incentives to collect and plenty of brilliant books to enjoy, the challenge is the perfect summer activity to build your child’s reading skills and confidence during the holidays. Complete the challenge to win a medal, certificate and entry into a countywide prize draw.   

 
Find out more and check out fun activities and book recommendations at www.summerreadingchallenge.org.uk.  

Calling on all Parents/Carers!

We are really hoping to begin a little book swap shop at school where children can come and borrow books to read and share the stories they love with each other. Access to these books will be invaluable for the children and we are hoping will open up a world of undiscovered books for them recommended by their friends.

We really need help to create something special and are hoping someone in our school community may be able to do this.

Below are some pictures of what we have in mind.

[image: image7.jpg]


 [image: image8.jpg]3

L)

2



 [image: image9.jpg]



If anyone thinks they may have a storage unit we could use and/or fancies lending a hand with the painting and decorating, this would be really appreciated.

Please come and chat to Miss Hughes - you will find her in the Year 6 classroom.
Class News

Year F   In Foundation class this week we have been exploring map skills after Pirate Pete 
              dropped us off a treasure map - the children were amazing at following the map and 
              have been creating their own maps of our garden at school for their friends to follow. 
              We've also been having fun programming beebots and practicing positional language 
              as we give directions.
Year 1   In Year 1 this week we have been busy practicing for our class assembly. The 
              children have been working hard to remember their lines and the different songs. In 
              maths we have been looking at half. The children have used small squares to 
              practice folding a half and exploring how many ways they can find half of a square. 
              They also enjoyed trying to pair up the different half outlines to work out what the 
              whole shape would be. In English we have been exploring different books by Ed 
              Vere. The children enjoyed listening to Bedtime for Monsters! 
Year 2   In Year 2 we have continued working on telling the time in Maths.  We have become 
              experts at looking at intervals and durations of time and we are now able to solve 
              problems about the passing of time too.  We have loved making our vehicles with 
              operational wheels and axles with Lynda and Sylvia this week and we are incredibly 
              proud of our finished models.  In geography, we have begun to use maps to locate 
              where jungle habitats can be found.
Year 3   This week in maths, Year 3 have been revising how to measure in metres and 
              learning to compare equivalent lengths and heights. In English we have been looking 
              at how non-fiction reports are written and thinking about different features that would 
              make a non-fiction report more interesting to read. We are also very much looking 
              forward to our class trip to Cogges Farm on Friday.
Year 4   Year 4 have been really busy this week.  As mathematicians we have been learning 
              to tell the time.  We have done lots of practise with our class clocks, using both past 
              and to the hour.  In English we have been designing our own Lost Things.  We have 
              enjoyed watching the animated version of The Lost Thing and using this as 
              inspiration for our own designs.  We are looking forward to sharing them in our 
              assembly next week. We have been practising for our sports day and using our 
              learning powers to try to improve. 
Year 5   This week Year 5 have been looking at translation in maths and we have been 
              writing our myth based on Theseus and the Minotaur. We have also practiced for 
              sports day, including the tug of war! 
Year 6   This week Year 6 have been busy rehearsing for their play. They all enjoyed the 
              practise sports day.
Soaring High
This week the following children have earned “Soaring High”:

Year F   Kyla and Amelia for some amazing independent map designs. You were so 
              enthusiastic about making your own maps and even labelled up the features of 
              your maps so that other people could follow the directions more easily. Well done!
Year 1   All of Year 1 for their amazing class assembly. You all spoke clearly and sang 
              beautifully and made all the adults really proud. Well done Year 1!! 
Year 2   James and Leah for always working so hard in our maths lessons and for showing 
              increasing confidence to contribute to class discussions and explain your 
              mathematical thinking.  Well done both of you!
Year 3   Jasper for so confidently contributing to our discussions about non- fiction reports, 
              you were able to think of a great unique fact about bamboo plants, well done! 
              Thomas for using his independence in maths this week, it was lovely to see you 
              applying what you have learnt so confidently, great work!

Year 4   Max B for creating some wonderful designs for your own Lost Thing.  You were so 
              imaginative with your creations. I can't wait to see how you include it in your story 
              next week. Well done, Max. 

              Elijah for trying really hard during our sports day practice and using lots of your 
              learning powers. You were very competitive and I look forward to seeing you doing 
              it all for real next week. 

Year 5   Kaci for showing such incredible determination when running in the 600m! Well 
              done Kaci you kept on going and never gave up!
              Layla for some excellent participation in our English lessons. You have been really 
              engaged, asked some fantastic questions and producing some great work!

Year 6   James for his amazing effort to learn his lines so far - you are really impressing the 
              adults.

              Scott for putting your hand up a lot in the PSHCE discussion. You were really 
              determined to have a go at sharing your ideas.

Well done everyone!

Tidy Tiger

This week Tidy Tiger goes to Year 2 for having the tidiest room. Well done!
 

Second-hand uniform

Good quality, second-hand uniform is available from Friends of Stockham with all money raised coming directly to school. For information on availability of items, please see this facebook group or email friendsofstockham@gmail.com.

https://www.facebook.com/Friends-of-Stockham-School-Second-hand-uniform-sale-103641978169121
School Uniform

If you need new uniform please order online or by telephone.  The website is pmgschoolwear.co.uk and the order line is 0800 4046644.

Book bags and PE bags are also available to be purchased from pmgschoolwear.

